
Mitchell & Rebecca Plagge 
P5 Subdivision (2315 27th Avenue S) 

Figure 1 
Looking at the house located on proposed Lot 1 
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Figure 2 
Looking at the detached garage located on proposed Lot 1 
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Figure 3 
Looking at the existing leech field serving the house located on proposed Lot 1 
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Figure 4 
Looking at the large utility building located on proposed Lot 2 
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Figure 5 
Looking at the sign for the seed sales business located on proposed Lot 2 
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Figure 6 
Looking at the existing well located on proposed Lot 2 
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DATE: July 18, 2022 
 
TO:  John Robbins, Cerro Gordo County Planning and Zoning 
 
FROM: Daniel Ries, Cerro Gordo County Department of Public Health 
 
SUBJECT: Proposed P5 Subdivision   
 
 
The proposed P5 Subdivision is in Section 30 of Lake Township at 2315 27th Ave S, Clear Lake. The 
main concern from the perspective of the Environmental Health & Preparedness Division of the 
Department of Public Health is the proper disposal of wastewater and ground and surface water 
protection.  
 
A well agreement appears to already be in place, based on the submitted proposal. Based on our records 
the current well was drilled in 2006 to a depth of 325 feet with 177 feet of casing. The most recent water 
test in 2019 indicated safe results for coliform bacteria, E.coli bacteria, nitrates, arsenic, and manganese. 
Two old wells on the property were plugged in 2006 and another in 2018.  
 
There is a permitted septic system (on-site waste-water disposal system) for the house on Lot 1 which 
was installed in 2014.  The shop does not have a permitted septic system. If there are restroom, shower, 
kitchenette, or similar facilities currently in the shop our Department shall be contacted to determine the 
status of the system. If the facilities in the house are currently used by the common owner (they walk to 
the house from the shop to use the restroom, etc.) and this will no longer be feasible with the proposed 
two lot subdivision, and it is decided that facilities are needed for the shop building; then this office 
must be contacted to obtain the proper permit for the installation of a septic system.  
 
If development occurs in the future in which additional septic system(s) and/or a well(s) may be needed; 
permits are issued through the Cerro Gordo County Department of Public Health.   
 
Please contact me at (641) 421-9338 or dries@cghealth.com if you have any questions. 
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